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May passed in a flurry of activity at the hatchery starting with our annual festival “The River Never Sleeps”. The number of visitors was greater than last year and by all comments everyone thoroughly enjoyed the event. Many thanks to the contributors for a well run event. The release of 16,000 coho smolts is always the highlight of the day for our visitors and most definitely for the volunteers. 
Our AGM was followed, on to the long weekend, with several FBSES volunteers making the trek to Port Alberni for the biennial Salmon Enhancement Program (SEP) community workshop. Educational, fun and the perfect opportunity to rub shoulders with fellow volunteers from all over the province working for the same ideals we have – salmon enhancement.
Fry salvage has really stepped up a notch these last few days. Streams and creeks are drying up fast and it looks like it could be a disastrous summer, water wise. The salvaged fish are brought back to the hatchery until the fall when water is once again running in the creeks and the fish can be safely released. 

As for the Mud Bay Smolt trap, we have counted 619 smolts between late March and May 14th. Hatchery maintenance and lighter duties are on the list for summer as our volunteers take time to enjoy their families over the summer. A work party and barbecue will be held at the Wilfred hatchery on June 20th for all our volunteers. If you would like to help or see what is happening at the hatchery, our hours of operation are Wednesdays and Saturdays 9 am to 12 pm, Rosewall Creek on Berray Road. For more information, visit our website www.fbses.ca.  

